United Activists for Animal Rights

Steve Fries, Director Moreno Valley Animal Control c/o Moreno Valley Community Foundation 14177 Fredrick St. Moreno Valley, CA 92552

November 11, 2024

Dear Steve Fries,

United Activists for Animal Rights is pleased to award Moreno Valley Animal Control a donation of \$125,000 to help you with your important work.

Please note, this money is to be used to spay and neuter dogs only and is restricted to medium to large dogs belonging to low-income members of the public only. Fifty percent of the grant may be used for dogs weighing 30-59 pounds at the time of surgery; the other fifty percent must be used for dogs weighing 60-100+ pounds at the time of surgery. Surgery costs may include pain meds and antibiotics as needed. No portion may be used for cats.

These surgeries are to be subsidized to the degree necessary for each individual in order to provide the procedure; no set co-pays are to be required, but the surgeries should not be offered free across the board (although they may be fully subsidized if necessary, for example when working with the homeless population). Ideally, most people being helped will be able to contribute some portion of the cost.

No limit per household.

No portion of this donation may be used for dogs belonging to breeders or in adoption programs, rescue programs, foster programs, or shelters, nor for the general fund or administrative fees.

Finally, please include your Tax ID number on all correspondence acknowledging this donation.

Thank you again for the work you do on behalf of animals.

Regards,

Nancy Burnet
President, United Activists for Animal Rights

Post Office Box 2448, Riverside, CA 92516 Phone: 951.776.4040 Fax: 951.776.3617